## **MANAGEMENT PLAN**

File # 0311084 Document #

## ACCEPTED BY:

SIGNED on behalf of HER MAJESTY THE QUEEN IN RIGHT OF THE **PROVINCE OF BRITISH COLUMBIA** by the minister responsible for the *Land Act* or the Minister's authorized representative.

The signature of the Province's authorized representative is solely for the purpose of acknowledging the Province's acceptance of this document as the Management Plan for the purposes of the tenure document and does not represent a certification by the Province or its signatory of any factual content or acceptance of professional responsibility by the Province's signatory for any advice or analysis contained in this document.

Authorized Signatory Ministry of Forests	Print Name Title	
	Date	
SIGNED on behalf of <b>District of Mackenzie</b> by a duly authorized signatory		
Authorized Signatory	Print Name	
	Title	
	Date	

containing no. \_\_\_\_ pages (including this page)

## MACKENZIE ALPINE RIDERS HORSE CLUB

PO Box 2088

Mackenzie, BC

VOJ 2CO

March 2, 2022

## To Whom It May Concern;

Hello! We are the Mackenzie Alpine Riders Horse Club. We are a not-for-profit organization that became a registered society in April of 1986. We are the only facility that offers a safely maintained environment for horses and other equines and their owners as well as for visitors in a group setting in the Mackenzie area. The purpose of the Mackenzie Alpine Riders Horse Club is to foster interest in and to promote the proper care of horses and other equines. Also, to organize activities relating to equestrian pursuits for Club members and the general public in the District of Mackenzie and the surrounding area. We are striving to become a self-sufficient organization through our membership, paddock, hydro, and water pump fees as well as through our fund-raising efforts and donations. These monies have and will be used to build and maintain new and existing infrastructure set to the standards established by our Lease Agreement, the SPCA, the District of Mackenzie, BC Agriculture, and by the Mackenzie Alpine Riders Constitution & By-Laws and Rules & Regulations. Over the past ten years, the Mackenzie Alpine Riders Horse Club has built a Clubhouse where we can gather inside and store Club tools. We have rebuilt the pumphouse. We have also installed twelve street lights and a number of security cameras in order to dissuade two and fourlegged intruders from entering Club property and paddocks. We have had a number of break-ins by vandals and a rogue black bear boar killed one of our miniature horses in the spring of 2021. We are a small group of dedicated equine owners that love our animals and want only the very best for them. Our goal over the next ten years will be to maintain the existing structures, fencing, facilities, and roads to meet all standards and, in the process, encourage new members and animals. We, as Club members and as residences of Mackenzie and area, will endeavor to present and maintain an equine facility that we can all be proud of.

Yours Sincerely,

Stacy Wingo ( President)

Home: (250)997-5966

Cell: (250)997-7732

Dave Bodin (Vice-President)

Home: (250)997-4546

Cell: (250)997-1075

